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Weekly Newsletter 

Welcome to our weekly newsletter 
 
The week started with a roaring assembly from Mr Snelling to all the students 
 
He started with the great work that the academy and its students are doing so very well, referencing the 
large number of students who are receiving recognition points and congratulated Max on being at the 
top of the leader board for those points. 
 

 
Often, throughout the week, students will excitedly show me their recognition cards, which they have 
been given by their staff. Students place these in a box in their house and a draw is taken weekly, for a 
prize. Alongside this are the reward points gained from this positive work and attitude. 
 
It was good to see Mr Smout and his team actively working with his staff to agree the names of the 
students who deserve recognition reward points. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Further information was shared with the children, including how to clear their detentions. I am sure that 
no parent or carer or member of staff wishes to read that a child has received a detention; however, 
should this be the case the children were reminded how they can clear this sanction in good time. On 
the day after receiving a detention, the children need to attend a detention at first break, or a longer 
detention after school and if they do not do so, they can complete work at home in lieu of a detention 
sat. Please do always check your child's class charts and remind your child if you find they have a 
detention that it needs to be served. Detentions do not go away... more importantly, discuss with your 
child why a detention was issued, for there will always be a very valid and grounded reason why one 
was submitted. Staff do not issue sanctions without due thought and process. It is for the children to 
ensure they abide by the academy rules, for them to ensure they receive only recognition and rewards. 

 
 
Example of a Detention Clearance Task 

 
 
Thanks goes to Mr Snelling for this very informative assembly and timely reminder to all about our 
values and expectations. 
 
 
 
 



 

Covid Update 
Levels of COVID-19 infections in school aged children are currently high in East Sussex.  The academy 
continues to work to mitigate infections within the academy and maintaining the focus on learning. We 
really do appreciate the support of our parents and carers who are keeping their children as safe, as 
anyone can, in this challenging situation. 
  
As with previous phases of the pandemic, there are some key actions that the academy is taking to 
reduce the impact of COVID on our lives and help us prepare safely for Christmas and the winter 
months ahead. In particular ensuring the following take place:  
 
• the reintroduction of face coverings within communal areas of our academy, our children have been 
told and we would appreciate that parents and carers purchase stocks of face coverings and ensure 
your child comes to school with plenty in their bag. The children will be expected to wear a face 
covering as they enter the building and whilst in all communal areas: entrance and exit, corridors, 
canteen (unless eating) and their honeycombs 
 • promoting the continued testing for COVID-19 using PCRs and LFDs  
• promoting the contact tracing process for children who test positive 
 
You would have already received the letter, from county, for parents and carers about the changes, 
which we were asked to share, which details the following: 
 
Face Coverings  
As COVID rates are now highest amongst children and young people, we feel the time is right to 
endorse the reintroduction of face coverings our communal areas. This is in line with the latest 
government guidance for schools, and we very much welcome your support in helping us implement 
this additional preventative measure until the end of term.  
 
Testing for Covid-19  
Secondary school pupils should continue to test twice weekly at home, with lateral flow device (LFD) 
test kits, 3 to 4 days apart. It is important that pupils with a positive LFD test result self-isolate in line 
with the stay-at home guidance for households with possible or confirmed COVID-19 infection. We are 
often having reports of LFD test positives, but these aren’t always being followed up with a 
confirmatory PCR test. All pupils with a positive LFD test result need to get a free PCR test to check if 
they have COVID-19. Whilst awaiting the PCR result, the individual should continue to self-isolate.  
 
If the PCR test is taken within 2 days of the positive lateral flow test, and is negative, it overrides the 
self-test LFD test and the pupil can return to school if the individual doesn’t have COVID-19 symptoms. 
 
 Anyone can order a PCR test with COVID-19 symptoms, which include:  
• a high temperature, 
 • a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot, for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing 
episodes in 24 hours  
• a loss or change to sense of smell or taste  
 
Contact tracing process  
Schools no longer have an active role in contact tracing, and this is now undertaken by NHS Test and 
Trace. Current tracing arrangements for those aged under 18 requires parents and guardians to 
complete the process for their children. Completing contact tracing helps break chains of COVID-19 
transmission, reduces disruption to work and education, illness and saves lives. It also helps those who 
are vulnerable to get the help that they need.  
 



 

Staff Vacancies 
We are currently looking to recruit for the following roles: 

 Teaching Assistant 

 Cover supervisor 
 Subject Mentors 
 External Visits, Careers and Training Coordinator 
 Teacher of English (Maternity Cover) 
 Behaviour Support Assistant  
 Student Welfare Officer 
 Attendance Admin - 1 x 16 hours  
 Attendance admin - 1 x temp until end August 
 Safeguarding admin 
 Assistant Designated Safeguarding Lead - temp until end August 

If you, or anyone you may know, are interested in any of the above vacancies, please visit 
https://careers.brightonacademiestrust.org.uk/ for job descriptions and details on how to apply.  

 

Mayors Award 
Two Year 8 students, Christiana Foord and Emily Hughes, were selected to attend a special event at 
Hastings Town Hall last Tuesday. The event, hosted by the Mayor, was set up to celebrate achievements 
in literature within the local area. Christiana and Emily worked collaboratively on a novel over lockdown, 
and have served brilliantly as student librarians this term - for this, they received a special award from 
the Mayor for contributions to literature! Well done to both of them! 

 

https://careers.brightonacademiestrust.org.uk/


 Spotlight on... 
 

                                                   
 

The aim of personal Development at our academy is to support, inspire and educate our students to 

develop as independent, resilient and successful adults. 

                                               

Our Year 7s have been looking at ways to develop a positive attitude to learning and a resilience to enable 

them to push forward and achieve great things. They have also been broadening their understanding of 

the wider world by looking at child labour and poverty in countries such as India, writing amazing speeches 

to encourage an end to this practice. Chloe Winter wrote, “Child labour should be banned in all countries 

because the young children should be going to school, getting an education and building a better future 

for themselves” 

Lily-Sue Griffin added, “I think that child labour should be banned as children need a good education to 

be able to do well. Also it is extremely dangerous for children to work at a really young age because it 

can affect their physical and mental wellbeing.  I also think it is unfair on children to work at such a young 

age and on a low income”. 

 
Recently, our year 8s and Year 9s watched a professional theatre company put on a short play and give 
a talk about the manipulation of young people into drug trafficking: ‘County Lines’. 

Personal  

Development 



 

The acting was superb, the content very relevant and the pupils  
looked fascinated. Drug trafficking is an issue in our area so now 
 our pupils have been given important advice on how to protect 
 themselves from this form of criminal activity. This has been  
followed up by several lessons on the subject to equip students 
with a deeper understanding of techniques used to manipulate  
young people so they are well informed and able to protect  
themselves against such abuse. 
 
‘Meet Dex. He’s a nice guy. He’ll offer you money. He’ll offer you 
drugs. He’ll be generous. He’ll make you feel important. He’ll  
make you feel part of something. He’ll make your life exciting.  
He’ll do whatever it takes to get you working for him & his mates 
… and when you do… Meet Dex. He’s a scary guy. He’ll say you  
owe him money. He’ll make you deal drugs & move packages.  
He’ll blackmail you. He’ll be violent. He’ll make you terrified. He’ll 
threaten your family. He’ll turn your life upside down. He’ll do  
whatever it takes to keep you working for him &his mates… &  
he’s good at it!’ 
 
The play has aimed at raising awareness around: what County  
Lines is and how it can affect young people; the grooming  
process and how it can apply to County Lines; the similarities  
and potential cross-overs between Child Criminal Exploitation  
(CCE) and Child Sexual Exploitation (CSE); where to go for help  
and advice. 
 
This term, Year 10 are acquiring financial skills to get them ready 
for financial independence, learning how to avoid debt, including 
the pitfalls of gambling, and develop a sound knowledge base on finances including what taxes are. 
They also had a debate on the following question, 'Which would you rather have? Lower taxes or more 
money for services? 
 
Our Year 11s have explored their options about the next stage of their education, including 
apprenticeships and colleges in our area. They are just completing their College applications now. We 
hope they will really enjoy the next stage of their development and wish them the best of luck! 

                

 



 

Holiday Activity and Food  
We are sharing the HAF poster with you, on behalf of the East Sussex County Council Holiday Activity 
and Food (HAF) Programme, where eligible families can participate 
  
We have a vital role in the successful delivery of the HAF programme, as we can signpost our 
vulnerable families to local holiday activity provision.  The programme initially targets those in receipt of 
benefit-related free school meals (FSM), but we have recently been advised by the DfE that providers 
can now offer remaining places to other eligible young people who fit into one (or more) of the priority 
groups listed below: 
Priority groups 

Referred to Children and Adolescent Mental Health Services 

Disabled – Have an Education, Health and Care Plan (EHCP) Have special educational needs or disability 
(SEND) or are on the disability register 

Young Carers (look after someone at home) 

Have a disabled sibling 

Referred to the School Mental Health Teams 

Electively home educated 

Gypsy, Roma & Traveller 

Supported by “Family Focus”/”Troubled Families” services provided by the council 

Children in Need (CiN), Children on a Child Protection Plan (CP) and Looked After Children (LAC) 

Live in areas of high deprivation 

 
The information directs you to the ESCC HAF website where they can see what’s on offer in their local 
area and contact providers directly to book places. If you have any questions or would like to know 
more please contact the HAF team directly – HAF@eastsussex.gov.uk  
 
A celebratory video was created to showcase the summer programme, highlighting the positive impact 
on the children who took part - the HAF programme has already been hugely beneficial for thousands 
of children in East Sussex, especially for those who need it the most. 

                                                        
 
 

mailto:HAF@eastsussex.gov.uk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=cZZDhhBCevQ


 

Student Safety 
For our parents and carers that collet their child from the academy, at the end of the learning day, you 
will more than often see me at the crossing, in my high vis coat (to ensure I can be seen) walking the 
children across the road. Now! I know that most students are more fleet of foot than I, these days and 
also taller, but having been around for a little while I know that some drivers don't heed crossings, or 
red lights, therefore, when I ask the children to wait until the 'beeps' are heard, that they do. 
 
I have to say that the vast, vast majority of the students do wait and think they enjoy humouring me, 
but some also think it is funny to saunter across the crossing either on a green light or just when the 
lights have turned red and do not wait for the 'beeps'. On the west bound towards Ore Village, when the 
sun is low (and not behind clouds) many drivers are also blinded.... 
 
As frustrating as it is to wait another few seconds, in the life of a child, last week, I had a white van 
drive across on the red light in addition to an articulated lorry thundering past, at the speed of light, 
oblivious to the crossing or children and even me, in my high-vis! Therefore, please can you share my 
concern with your child, thank them for being so good to wait with me until I shout 'beeps' and not age 
me further by their dangerous road crossing tactics. As I say to them, skin and bone is no match for 
steel and glass head on at speed. 
 

Weather Watch 
I am sure you are all aware we are now officially in the winter months. However,  as my staff and I 
greet the students each morning, walk with them during break times and see them safely from the 
academy, at the end of the day, we are finding it a concern to see far too many of our students entering 
the academy without warm coats or windproof jackets. Again, I am sure you have plenty of these in the 
wardrobe, which won't be gathered up and taken on the journey, but can I ask that you do check that a 
warm and weather proof coat is a regular item of school clothing during this winter season. Thank you. 
 

Christmas Jumper Day 
On Friday 10th December, we will be participating in the Save the Children Christmas Jumper Day. We 
would like to see our students in their favourite Christmas jumper, along with the rest of their school 
uniform – including their blazer.  
 
There will be various fundraisers throughout the day so any donations would be greatly appreciated for 
the Save the Children charity.  
 

 



 

Food Tech 
Last week, Year 9 Food Technology students learnt about foods eaten in the British West-Indies / 
Caribbean. Their homework task was to cook one of the meals seen in the video. The photos show Arlan 
Haynes making 'Carrot juice'. Yum! 

 

 



 

Labour Market Assembly 
This week, Miss Macmillan, who leads on providing a very informed careers programme for all our 
students, presented to each house an assembly on the current labour market in East Sussex. 
 
This valuable information shared evidenced to the children and staff that there are so many and varied 
employment opportunities within the local area, within which all our students, if they choose to follow 
these career paths, will find success. 
 
Miss Macmillan discussed terms such as recession and the fact that statistically professions where skills 
and qualifications had been gained to enable employment, were the areas less impacted by recession 
than unskilled labour.  Therefore, the need to work hard in school, gain the qualifications needed would 
stand the children in good stead for a secure future. 

  

  

  



 

 

As you know we work closely with Bexhill 

and Hastings Colleges and if at any point 

you would like to know more about 

future careers for your child, please do 

contact Miss Macmillan, who would be 

delighted to help you. 

Library News by Ms Jenkins – 2 December 2021 
We’ve been excited to have out first batch of new books delivered this week. I’ve devised a new game 
to get the students trying out some different books – ‘The Great British Book Off (GBBO)’ – a 
combination of speed dating and trying out new books. The students had been helping decorate for the 
GBBO so it has been fun to try out a new way to see if different books suit us. I’ve even found a new 
absolute favourite – ‘They Both Die at the End’ by Adam Silvera, yes there is a spoiler in the title but it is 
a very worthwhile read. 

 

Face coverings on school transport 
Due to the increase in infections and concern regarding the new variant, we have been advised to 
remind all our parents, carers and students that the rules on face coverings have been updated. It is 
now a requirement to wear face coverings on all public transport and dedicated transport to school or 
college. This change seeks to limit the spread of the virus and help to protect others. 
 
Coverings are not expected for people unable to wear them for health, age, or equality reasons. 
 
The Transport to Schools and Colleges guidance has been updated to reflect this. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/transport-to-school-and-other-places-of-education-autumn-term-2020?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=govuk-notifications&utm_source=accea2ce-0ab6-44fd-b2b9-6b80cc2facb3&utm_content=immediately


 

Steps you can take to help keep your child safer online 
Parental controls: Parental controls have been designed to help you manage your child's online 
activities. There are various types, some of which are free but others which can be bought. However, 
nothing is totally fool proof so they shouldn't replace the need for you to support and advise your child 
using the internet. For more information and step by step instructions on setting up parental controls, 
visit Parental Controls & Privacy Settings Guides - Internet Matters. 
 
Have an ongoing conversation: Continue to talk about the apps, games and sites they like to use, 
and what they like and don’t like and any concerns about being online. Discuss with them when to 
unfollow, block or report. For help starting this conversation, read having a conversation with your child.  
 
Be non-judgemental: Explain that you would never blame them for anything that might happen 
online, and you will always give them calm, loving support. 
 
Make sure they know where to go for support: Remind your child they can always speak to you or 
an adult they trust if anything happens online that makes them feel worried or upset. For a breakdown 
of report services, visit: Supporting your child with reporting unwanted content online 
 
Make sure they know about NCA CEOP: Young people can report a concern about grooming or 
sexual abuse to NCA CEOP at https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre/ and get support from a 
specialist Child Protection Advisor. 
 
Talk about how their online actions can affect others: If your child is engaging with peers online, 
remind them to consider how someone else might feel before they post or share something. If they are 
considering sharing a photo/video of somebody else, they should always ask permission first.                                                          
 
Tell them about Thinkuknow: Our websites provide open and honest guidance for young people on 
friends, relationships and the internet, covering topics like dealing with pressure; consent; and getting 
support when you’re worried. Visit our website for 11-13's  or our website for 14+ for age appropriate 
information.  
 
Direct your child to age appropriate information about relationships and sex: It’s natural for 
young people to start exploring their sexual feelings online and adolescents are more inclined to take 
risks. It’s important to understand this and to talk to your child in a positive, encouraging and safe way.  
Thinkuknow, Brook , The Mix and Childline all provide age appropriate information about relationships 
and sex that you can signpost your child to.   
 

 
Vaccinations 
As advised by County, all eligible students aged 12 and over are encouraged to take up the offer of the 
vaccine, including boosters. 
 
Vaccines are our best defence against COVID-19. They help protect young people and adults, and 
benefit those around them. Vaccination makes people less likely to catch the virus and less likely to pass 
it on. 
 
To book a vaccination, please visit: Book or manage a coronavirus (COVID-19) vaccination – NHS 
(www.nhs.uk) 
 

Testing 
In addition, please ensure that your child is testing twice weekly using lateral flow device (LFD) tests. 
 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/articles/having-a-conversation-with-your-child/
https://parentinfo.org/article/supporting-your-child-with-reporting-unwanted-content-online
https://www.ceop.police.uk/safety-centre/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/11_13/
https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/14_plus/
http://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/
http://www.brook.org.uk/
http://www.themix.org.uk/
http://www.childline.org.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/book-coronavirus-vaccination/


 

Word of the Week 
Do ask your child if they can remember the name of our root word of the week. This week it is 'carn - 
meaning flesh/meat'. Not a root word used too often if you are a vegan, but one that conjures images 
of flesh-tearing dinosaurs when extended. Two polar opposites, if ever there were any! Maybe your child 
could start naming all the carnosaurs they know! 

 

Term Dates 
All term dates and INSET Days can be found on our website, on the following page: Term Dates 
 
Please note, these are subject to change following government guidance, for example to allow for on-
site Covid testing of students at the beginning of a term, which, of course, we will always notify parents 
of. 

https://www.thehastingsacademy.org.uk/school-life/term-dates


 

Curriculum Letters 

This week, Miss Feeley sent out her Curriculum Letters. Miss Feeley now writes these letters following 
feedback from parents during our Parent Forum meetings, who said they would like to know what the 
students are learning. These are sent out termly, with each letter focusing on each specific year group 
and the topics they have studied in each of their subjects throughout the term. If you have not yet had 
a chance to read through the relevant letter for your child’s year group, or wish to see what the other 
year groups have been studying, you can do so via the links below:  
 

 Year 7 
 Year 8 
 Year 9 
 Year 10 
 Year 11 

Contact tracing and isolation 
The current guidance on contact tracing and isolation remains in place. In addition to these, any 
suspected or confirmed close contacts of the Omicron variant will be asked to isolate for 10 days 
regardless of vaccination status or age. You will be contacted directly and told to isolate. 

Tutor News 

This week our students discussed and debated the national and local news, with the topic of the spread 
of the new variant certainly to the fore of everyone's minds. Evident, with the change to the academy's 
protective measures where the wear of face coverings is expected within our communal areas. We all 
wish for a healthy Christmas break. 
 

 

https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1638277479/brightonacademiestrustorguk/ww3ydeo2p0avz4fqkufy/CurriculumLettersNov2021-1.pdf
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1638277479/brightonacademiestrustorguk/ww3ydeo2p0avz4fqkufy/CurriculumLettersNov2021-1.pdf
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1638277479/brightonacademiestrustorguk/ssan4oviczyymqgpycjd/CurriculumLettersNov2021-4.pdf
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1638277479/brightonacademiestrustorguk/ea43mnx8kibd1ztdnugz/CurriculumLettersNov2021-5.pdf
https://resources.finalsite.net/images/v1638277479/brightonacademiestrustorguk/ul7rqvfclhzea5eh9k7w/CurriculumLettersNov2021-3.pdf
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-stay-at-home-guidance/stay-at-home-guidance-for-households-with-possible-coronavirus-covid-19-infection?utm_source=28%20November%202021%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19


 

Year 11 Mock Exams 
The timetable for the Year 11 mock exams has now been published. The exams are taking place in 
December and January. Please follow this link to view the schedule on our website: Exams  
 

As we close the week, are are happy to see that our Reception area has had a festive makeover, thanks 
to our Forest School students, with the help of Mr Avery and Mrs Willcocks.  
 

                                                      

 
Wishing you all a warm and joyful weekend.  

 
Hilary Morawska 

News from West Hill 
The 1st December means it is time to put up the decorations, dust off the tree and play the Christmas 
music. But as we enter the last month of the 2021 it is easy to feel like time is rushing by but if I just 
take a breath and step back I can see how much has been achieved in that time; despite having the last 
18 months of their education put on hold, most students are embracing school life. Year 8 are just 
enjoying the fact that they are not the youngest and are growing in confidence as they take on more 
roles and responsibilities. Year 9 have probably had the bumpiest start to their year as they embark on 
some creative options. Year 10 are starting their GCSE studies and have taken it all in their stride. Last 
but by no mean least Year 11 will soon be sitting their second round of mocks. So much achieved and 
so much to be proud of. Keep up the good work everyone. 

https://www.thehastingsacademy.org.uk/teaching-and-learning/exams-clone

